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Effective April 1, 2022 for discharges in NL facilities, it will remain mandatory to collect the 

disease/condition for admissions solely for chemotherapy for non-malignant conditions. 

 

Prior to 2022-23 the Canadian Coding Standards directive statement for Admission of Chemotherapy, 

Pharmacotherapy and Radiation Therapy for collection of the disease/condition for admission solely for 

chemotherapy for a non-malignant condition was: 

 

 
 

The Canadian Coding Standards v2022 directive statement for Admission of Chemotherapy, 

Pharmacotherapy and Radiation Therapy for collection of the disease/condition for admission solely for 

chemotherapy for a non-malignant condtion was amended to: 

 

 
 



2 
 

 

This change in direction by making the disease/condition an optional diagnosis type 3 limits its use in 

data analysis.  After review and discussions with the Provincial Coding Committee, Newfoundland and 

Labrador will adopt a provincial variation to the Canadian Coding Standards v2022 and continue to 

collect this information on the abstract as was the case prior to 2022-23. 
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